RMLL Junior Tier 2 Commissioner’s Report

Another extremely exciting year in Tier 2 was capped off by a superb tournament hosted by the Red Deer Rampage. In the South this year the Ice jumped out to a quick start and were challenged by the Bandits, who eventually won the South title.

In the North the Warriors started strong and never looked back, taking the division title. The Warriors maintained their dominating ways by winning the Tier 2 championship tournament.

The 2004 season was very entertaining as the Tier 2 Junior division expanded into brand new hotbeds of lacrosse around the province. Teams like Lethbridge, Grande Prairie, Medicine Hat and High River brought the game to new markets. Stalwarts like Okotoks, St. Albert, and the various Calgary and Edmonton area teams solidified the popularity of baggataway in the more urban areas.

Despite the fantastic season there were still some growing pains. Lack of referees and lack of volunteers were a couple of the problems that the division faced. Through the superhuman efforts of dedicated team managers and the hard working RMLL Executive these problems were minimized as much as possible.

For 2005 the Tier 2 division will be growing. It is anticipated that another 3-4 teams will join the ranks, further solidifying the division as the most prominent in the RMLL. Along with this growth will come the need for a Tier 2 Division Operating Policy, the draft of which is in the works. This document will grant the division the power, through a board of governors, to make decisions on items such as expansion, playoffs, and discipline as a committee. This model will emulate existing, highly successful leagues in Canada.

As Tier 2 Commissioner I am extremely proud of the teams and individuals working thanklessly to create a better future for our sport.

Angus Jenkins
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